
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Building Work/Site Restrictions 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
 

Due to building work which is taking place adjacent to the EYFS Playground, there will be some 

temporary changes to arrival and dismissal routes for Reception pupils and to access to the school office 

and Nursery. 

The building work is due to commence during the Easter holidays and is due to be completed on the 29th 

May 2024. 

Access to the school office 

As a result of the work, the ‘ramp’ entrance will be out of use for the duration of the works. Access to 

the main office will be via the step entrance only. This means that there will be no step-free access to 

the school office. If you require an accessible entrance to school, please use the intercom system at the 

gate and a member of our office team will assist you.  

Access to Nursery 

Children attending Nursery will continue to enter via the front entrance via the stepped entrance. 

Children will enter Nursery through the Nursery external door and will be dismissed from the same 

door. Please use the grassed area and pathway to wait on when collecting your child. If you are unable 

to use the steps to enter, please wait at the bottom of the steps where a member of staff will bring your 

child to you.  

Changes to Reception entrance/dismissal 

During this time, children attending Reception will need to be brought up the driveway onto the Main 

Playground from Mountford Lane. Reception children will enter school via the New Hall doors where 

staff will guide them through the hall and into their cloakroom/classroom areas. 

Reception children will be dismissed from the New Hall onto the Main Playground so please wait on the 

playground for your child to be dismissed from 3:10pm. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your support. 
 
 
Villiers Primary School 

Reception 

Entrance / Exit 

Nursery 

Entrance / Exit 


